MINUTES OF THE YORK TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
REGULAR BOARD MEETING
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2020

Held in the auditorium of the York Township Offices, 1502 South Meyers Road,
Lombard, Illinois.

Supervisor John W. Valle called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
Steve Militello, of 18W470 Edward Street, Lombard, led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Town Clerk Daniel J. Kordik called the roll: Supervisor Valle Present

Trustee Rupp Srch ~ Present

Trustee Cuzzone Present

Trustee Morrissey ~ Present

Trustee Mussatto Absent
Also present: Assessor Deanna Wilkins, Township Attorney Ken Florey
Trustee Morrissey motioned to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2020 Regular
Board Meeting, seconded by Trustee Rupp Srch. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch,
Cuzzone, Morrissey and Supervisor Valle voted “Aye.” Motion passed.
Public Comment: None.
Trustee Morrissey moved that the bills in the amount of $921,536.17, having been duly
audited, be approved for payment and charged to the proper accounts, seconded by
Trustee Rupp Srch. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Cuzzone, Morrissey and Supervisor
Valle voted “Aye.” Motion passed.
Town Fund Levy Workshop:

Supervisor Valle read the proposed Township Levies:

General Town Fund:

Administration: $1,661,997
Assessor: $ 976,093
Clerk: $ 13,450
IMRF Fund: $ 235,000
Social Security Fund $ 130,000
General Assistance Fund: $ 310,000
Total Taxes to be Levied: $3,326,540

Police District Levy Workshop: Supervisor Valle read the proposed Police District Tax
Levy in the sum of $142, 971.



Road and Bridge Levy District Workshop:

Supervisor Valle read the proposed Road District Levy:

General Road Fund: $ 300,000
IMRF Fund: $ 105,000
Social Security Fund $ 50,000
Permanent Road Fund: $2,497,943
Equipment and Building Fund: $ 300.000
Total Taxes to be Levied: $3,252,943

Supervisor Valle announced that quotes were received from three companies for the
demolition of the Yorkfield Civic Center Building, the highest being $123,500. Trustee
Rupp Srch made a motion to accept the proposal of Alpine Demolition Services in the
amount of $33,920, seconded by Trustee Cuzzone. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch,
Cuzzone, Morrissey and Supervisor Valle voted “Aye”. Motion passed.

Supervisor Valle reported that Angela Tanner had the idea to put up an awning so that
people waiting in line to get food from the Food Pantry would be protected from the
elements. She submitted an application to the Northern Illinois Food Bank and received
a check for $18,000 to pay for the awning. The Township will use the rest of the monies
for heaters. Trustee Rupp Srch made a motion to accept the proposal of ASL Metal
Fabricators, Inc. in the amount of $14,480 for the awning, seconded by Trustee Cuzzone.
Morrissey. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Cuzzone, Morrissey and Supervisor Valle
voted “Aye”. Motion passed.

There was no closed session.

Under new business, Supervisor Valle mentioned that Trustee Rupp Srch attended the
meeting of the Metropolitan Townships Association. Supervisor Valle asked for
volunteers to pass out turkeys at the York Township Food Pantry on November 18, 2020
from 1:30 PM to 3:30 PM. Trustee Rupp Srch advised that Tri Town YMCA is having a
drive-thru German dinner pickup on October 15, 2020 for $15.00 and the proceeds will
be used to support the programs at Tri Town YMCA. Trustee Cuzzone advised that the
Turkey Trot is going virtual this year, sign-up is at dangibbonsturkeytrot.org and
participants will download an app and can participate virtually anytime during a one
week period and you can run/walk anywhere. Trustee Cuzzone advised that pursuant to
an intergovernmental agreement between York Township and the City of Elmhurst, this
Thursday the City of Elmhurst is delivering eight slightly used computers for our seniors.
Under old business, Trustee Morrissey inquired about the Township’s transportation
services, General Assistance and meals served to seniors. Supervisor Valle answered that
the Transportation Department is still providing rides, especially for medical
appointments, that General Assistance requests have almost doubled and that the
Township through 16 volunteers is providing frozen meals to seniors.



There being no further business, Trustee Cuzzone moved to adjourn the meeting to the
Regular Board Meeting to be held on Tuesday, November 10, 2020 commencing at 7:30
p.m., seconded by Trustee Rupp Srch. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote,
whereupon the meeting adjourned.

/ Respectfully submitted,
|‘ ;

" Daniel J. Kordik
Town Clerk



